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[bookmark: _GoBack]This paper describes a research project within the Centre for Software Process Technologies (CSPT) that  aims to improve the effectiveness of software process appraisals by introducing technology. The introduction of technology assists with some of the more manual and time-consuming tasks that are performed by assessment teams. We describe how this may be achieved by introducing a speech recognition and parsing system into process assessments.  
The CSPT is a research and knowledge transfer group funded jointly by the University of Ulster and a Northern Ireland (NI) governmental organisation charged with the economic development of this geographical region. The CSPT is tasked with motivating and supporting a culture of software process improvement within the NI software industry. In order to stimulate interest in software process improvement within the NI software industry the CSPT developed a (minimal overhead) class-C compliant CMMI method for the assessment of software processes in commercial organisations. 
The core of this assessment method involves interviewing key staff from the appraised organisation. The collected information is then reviewed to produce a findings report. The findings report consists of a list of strengths, issues and suggested actions for each of the process areas evaluated. Finally, this report is presented to the entire group of people in the appraised organisation, who participated in the interviews.
Although the assessment procedure was found to be generally satisfactory, the CSPT assessment team had some reservations in that the mechanics of the assessment model itself are very basic and suffer from a number of potential weaknesses:

1.	The assessment team consists of two members. One member leads the interview within each of the process areas. The other team member is responsible for making notes based on the responses to the questions posed within the interview. This presents a number of issues: 
•	It is difficult for a scribe to record in full detail the responses given to questions during the assessment. 
•	If the scribe summarises their understanding of the responses made, it is possible that some important details go unrecorded. Simply taping the responses for later review is not practical given the time constraints on the assessment deliverables.

2.	To create the findings report the assessment team have to review the handwritten notes obtained from the process area interviews and search for evidence that can be mapped against appropriate parts of the CMMI model.  This can be quite a time-consuming process that involves serially going through each specific practice within the CMMI model and scanning the documentation for evidence. As CMMI contains a large number of practices this can be quite a long and tedious task.

In an attempt to resolve these issues, the CSPT is engaged in a two phase project.

 In the first phase, a tool is being engineered to capture speech during the assessments and produce textual answers. 
In the second phase, the tool will enable the output from the previous phase to be parsed for keywords that enables evidence to be categorised and mapped to appropriate sections of the CMMI model. 
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